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РУССКАЯ ПРАВОСЛАВНАЯ ЦЕРКОВЬ ЗАГРАНИЦЕЙ 

Russian Orthodox Church outside of Russia
          ЦЕРКОВЬ  СВ. НОВОМУЧЕНИЦЫ  ВЕЛ. КН. ЕЛИСАВЕТЫ
                              Church of St Elisabeth the New Martyr

Dear in Christ
We are entering a new and different phase in our parish life. The prospect of securing another building is becoming a possibility now and we have various ideas to explore prayerfully together. All of them will require commitment and sacrifice. However, anything that is as important as this will require great effort. If we do secure a future building we will need to pledge support both spiritual and practical. I know that I can rely upon you to offer both. I have a meeting with Wirral Borough Council about Rake Lane Chapel on September 29th at 4.00pm. I would welcome your prayers on that day. Aidan has written to the Diocese of Chester about St Winefride’s Birkenhead and has now had a positive  response. The Roman Catholic Diocese of Shrewsbury has contacted us through their agents as they appear to be willing to sell Holy Cross Bidston separately. We will see where God wants us to worship Him.
There is exciting news in that Archbishop Kyrill of San Francisco and Western America is visiting our parish for the weekend of the 18th / 19th October. This is a private visit as he is really on holiday! However, I would love you all to attend the Liturgy if you can and stay on for a contribution lunch afterwards. There is nothing like a visit from a bishop to give us a sense that we are part of a much wider Christian community and that we are not just some tiny fragment but an honoured part of the Body of Christ. So, I really hope that as many of you as possible can attend that day. Vladika Kyrill will also be visiting Holywell and Chester to venerate our local Orthodox Saints, St Winefride and St Werburgh. He leaves for Durham on the Sunday afternoon.
We have an opportunity to offer prayers for those in need on a Tuesday evening at 7.30 pm. This will give us a focus for our prayer and will bring many blessings from Christ our God. If you can join me either in the St Elisabeth’s or at the same time in your own home, this would be really good. If you manage to come to church I will anoint you with fragrant oil from the Holy Land at the end of the service.

I enclose a new schedule of services through to the end of November. Please note there is now no Liturgy on the 1st Sunday in October (5th Oct) as I have been summoned to be with Vladika Mark in London. He sends his apologies for this visit but will come very shortly.  I am in Ireland (25/26th Oct), the services in November are much the same as usual. There is the baptism of Sophia in Winsford on Saturday the 11th October. Her mum and dad, Oksana and Rob, got married in St Elisabeth’s some years ago.

I always value donations of candles, communion wine or oil for the lamps. Presently there is £4467.20 in the Church’s deposit account and it is owed over £300 as we booked the nuns’ ferry crossings for them. The nuns are coming from Minsk on the 8th October. If you need Christmas cards or anything from Russia please call that evening. 
Meanwhile we must all pray hard. May God bless us and keep us.
Love in Christ
Priest Paul Elliott
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